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The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will resolve a claim filed by Snohomish County Fire District No. 7 (District), and enable King County to enter into a five-year service agreement with the District for the provision of fire protection and emergency medical services to the Brightwater Treatment Plant (Brightwater). This legislation benefits the public by ensuring that fire protection and emergency medical services continue to be available to the employees at Brightwater.

The District filed a claim for damages against the County in 2011 alleging that the District had provided fire protection and medical services to Brightwater since 2007, and that the County was obligated to pay for the service. The County disagreed with the District’s assertion on the basis that the District and County had not executed a service agreement as provided for in RCW 52.30.020. After meetings with the District, the County entered into settlement negotiations with the District and negotiated a compromise settlement of disputed claims in the amount of $85,720. Furthermore, the County and the District have negotiated the terms of a long-term agreement for fire protection and emergency services for Brightwater. The District has indicated its willingness to sign an interlocal agreement substantially in the form of Attachment A to the ordinance.

The agreement with the District meets the goals and strategies of King County’s Strategic Plan of financial stewardship and environmental sustainability by securing fire protection and emergency services for Brightwater, a valuable regional asset necessary for the protection of public health and the environment. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help protect a vital part of King County’s wastewater treatment system as well as provide for the safety and protection of employees who work at Brightwater and the public who use its amenities.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or by email at, pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov.


Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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